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As a half time resident and land owner in Tenakee Springs, I have been going to Tenakee
Springs since childhood and I concur with the letter by the city of Tenakee opposing the
annexation of a good portion of the drainages and waters of Tenakee Inlet into the proposed
Xunaa borough. According to regulation we must have some connection to Hoonah. We do
not. Even the ferry system does not have a Hoonah to Tenakee route, it either bypasses one or
the other. If anything Tenakee has more in common with the residents of Angoon than
Hoonah. In my humble opinion this is nothing more than a land/resource grab by Hoonah in
order to foster increased revenue for the city/borough while discounting those communities
that it will affect. One effect being the constriction of those communities such as Gustavus,
Pelican, Elfin Cove and Tenakee to expand while being constrained by being surrounded by
the proposed Xunaa borough.

Sincerely Karl J Ashenbrenner

67 year SE Alaska Resident
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